

July 20th Meeting Highlights

Public Works Department

Received updates regarding capital improvements at Faircrest Park from Sol Harris/ Day Architecture. Board agreed to send the bid package to township legal counsel for review and to place the package out to bid soon thereafter. Items contained within the scope of work include the possibilities of a park shelter and restrooms, covered pavilion for entertainment, and an armed forces memorial.

Heard from the Public Works Director the cost of culvert pipe has more than doubled in a matter of a couple months, which is resulting in a halt to accepting and scheduling any additional nonessential pipe replacement work.

The Board agreed to permanently close Navarre and 21st St SW to traffic as the road has been vacated and is now private property. Road closure notices will go up with an official closure scheduled to take place on October 4th.

The Board of Trustees wishes to acknowledge and thank Ryan Young of Young Truck Sales for compensating Steve Toohey and Operation Flags of Freedom for the loss of 12 United States of America flags stolen from the display along Faircrest Street SW.

The Board appreciates the Stark Tuscarawas Wayne Recycling District as they have partnered with Canton Township and utilized storm clean-up funds to pay for the disposal of 8 full containers of storm debris damage. The township was impacted by significant wind damage in June leading to an emergency opening of the yard waste site. This removes the burden of paying for those containers from the yard waste operating grant in 2021.

The residential yard waste site is open on Wednesday, Saturday, and Sunday from 9:00 a.m.- 7:00 p.m. The Board is closely monitoring the expenses against the \$45,630 grant funding amount from Stark Tuscarawas Wayne Recycling District. When funds are exhausted the yard waste site will close.

2021 Yard Waste Tracker				
Date Paid	2021	L Monthly total	202	0 Monthly Total
5/11/2021	\$	4,810.00	\$	4,290.00
6/8/2021	\$	4,420.00	\$	5,330.00
7/20/2021	\$	7,410.00	\$	7,930.00
YTD Total	\$	16,640.00	\$	17,550.00
2024 Tabal VCD Haveling F		45 540 00		
2021 Total YTD Hauling Expense	\$	16,640.00		
2021 Grant Amount	\$	45,630.00		

Zoning Department

Prior to the regular meeting, a public hearing was conducted to consider the application for reclassification of property located at 3520 Sherman Church Ave SW (former CTFD Station 5) by G3P, LLC requesting a change to B3-Commercial Business. The Board accepted the Zoning Commission recommendation to modify the request from the current classification of RR-Rural Residential to B-2 Neighborhood Business, that matches the current zoning at the intersection of Sherman Church Ave SW and Shepler Church Ave SW.

The Board declared the following property as a nuisance as deemed by the Zoning Director, and ordered it abated per Ohio Revised Code 505.173 and/or 505.86 and/or 505.87 and the Canton Township Property Maintenance Code, 2901 24th ST SE for junk vehicles.

The Board approved the Fiscal Officer to sign letter to Stark County Auditor requesting a lien on the tax duplicate for lawn maintenance/high grass nuisance assessment on (27) parcels: 1308052, 1302514, 1306007, 1308399, 1309394, 1301856, 1312902, 1307061, 1307062, 1303629, 1303630, 1303631, 1304875, 1304876, 1305244, 1301441, 1306616, 1306289, 1306290, 1306824, 1307886, 1315065, 1312424, 1303513, 1314996,1303235 and 1400236 totaling \$14,750.00

The Board approved the Fiscal Officer to sign letter to Stark County Auditor requesting a lien on the tax duplicate for trash/ debris nuisance assessment on (1) parcel: 1303261 totaling \$6,649.65

As of 7/20/21 meeting, the Township has sent 126 letters notifying property owners of high grass nuisance. 85 properties have been mowed by the township. If mowed by the township, a letter is then sent to the Stark County

Auditor requesting a lien on the tax duplicate for lawn maintenance/high grass nuisance assessment.

STARK COUNTY PROSECUTOR'S OFFICE IN COLLABOATION
WITH THE STARK COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

CANTON TOWNSHIP CRIME WATCH MEETING

Thursday | July 22nd, 2021

Canton Township Community Center 210 38th St S.E., Canton, 44707

6:30 P.M.





If you would like to attend this meeting virtually, RSVP to Jim Knight at jnknight@starkcountyohio.gov

2021 Canton Township Comprehensive Plan Public Survey





Your opinion matters!

10 minutes is all you need to take a survey to help guide future growth and development decisions for the Canton

Township Comprehensive Plan.

Take the survey at: https://tinyurl.com/2x8zerez



Community Center

JOYFULL Life activities will return to the Canton Township Community Center this Fall.





Activities for Senior Adults

Starting in September

2nd & 4th Tuesdays 1:00 - 3:00 PM

Coffee Bar at each Event !!!



3rd Monday of the Month 2:00 PM

September 20

October 18

November 15

December 20

Sponsored by Community Hospice

Upcoming Board Meetings

August 3rd, 17th & 31st

Meeting start time is 6:30 p.m. and will be held at the Administration Office at 4711 Central Ave SE unless noted otherwise

Canton Township

4711 Central Avenue, S.E. Canton, Ohio 44707 (330) 484-2501 Phone (330) 484-2556 Fax Office Hours: Monday- Friday 8:00am-3:00pm

Elected Officials

Board President: Christopher Nichols
Vice President: Mark Shaffer Member: William Mittas Fiscal Officer: John Ring

Visit Our Website